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What if I forget to register by the deadline? 
You may still attend, but walk-ins will be charged $30 each, cash only, at the check-in table at 
Camp Crown. 
 
Can we register our cousins, neighbors, and other friends?   
Yes, but they must be accompanied by you and stay together as a group.  Register prospective 
Scouts and relatives as “Sibling or Other” during registration. The registration deadline is Friday, 
October 18, 2024 (5:00 PM).   
 
What ranks may use the pump track? 
Lions and Tigers may not ride BMX bikes per BSA guidelines.  Scouts and Siblings in second 
grade and up may enjoy the Pump Track located next to the Jadel Center.  All participants must 
wear a helmet.  Participants must be tall enough to comfortably and safely ride the bikes and 
have bike riding experience.  Youth the age of Lions and Tigers are probably not tall enough. 
 
What advancement opportunities are available?  
There is a team of Scouters working to identify Advancement opportunities. They will be posted 
in the Attachment section of the registration page.  There will not be advancement in Archery, 
BB Guns, or Sling Shot. 
 
Where do we park? 
Park at the Kenosha County Fairgrounds, 10862 Fox River Rd, Wilmot, WI 53192. A shuttle bus 
will take you to and from camp. 
 
When does the last bus leave Camp? 
The last bus to the fairgrounds will leave Camp Crown at 5:00 p.m. 
 
Where is check-in? 
Check-in is at the garage near the bus drop-off at the fairgrounds.  All participants will get a 
wristband.  This helps us identify who does and does not belong in camp.  If you ordered a t-
shirt, will be available at check-in.  There may be some available at the Trading Post in the 
Jadel Center (at Camp Crown) if you missed the order deadline. 
 
What if I am late for my session? 
When you check in at the garage near the bus drop-off location at the fairgrounds, let the people 
there know.  Enjoy the adventures. 
 
May we bring our own food to camp?   
Yes, please do. There are many places for a picnic or a snack at camp.  Feel free to bring food 
or snacks to enjoy. 
 
Will water be available at camp?   
Yes, there will be 5-gallon containers of water at most stations.  Bring your favorite water bottle 
to refill or purchase one at the Trading Post.  The water from the pumps is safe to drink.   
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Can Packs camp at Camp Crown during Boo Camp?   
No. Boo Camp is a daytime event, and our campsites are used for stations and staff. Packs are 
encouraged to camp at Camp Oakarro or other local venues. You can check out the full list of 
Council-Approved sites at this link. 
 
Will there be Boo Camp t-shirts?   
Yes, you can pre-order them when you register but only through October 2 (11:59 PM).  They 
can be picked up at the Registration table at Camp Crown. We will order a few extras for the 
trading post, but the best way to guarantee you get a shirt is to order it during registration. 
 
Where do we get a Boo Camp Accessible Parking Pass? 
You can request an “Accessible Parking Pass” during your online registration.  
 
Will stations close for lunch? 
Some will.  BSA guidelines require lunch breaks for Shooting Sports personnel.   Most stations 
will rotate their staff through the lunch line, so there will always be something fun happening! 
 
Field Sports Closing Times: 
Archery: 11:00 AM to 12:00 PM 
BB Guns: 11:30 AM to 12:30 PM 
Sling Shots: 1:00 PM to 2:00 PM 
 
 

 

https://neic.ihub.app/posts/128156/changes-to-cub-scout-pack-overnight-camping

